
September 15th 2020 
Call to order/Welcome/Attendees: Lynn Leiker, Mary Clapp, Jan Burkholder, Carrie Lane, Ryan 
Windholz, Keri Petersen, Josh Callahan, Katie Joy, Staci Moore.  
Treasurer’s report: Report given by Josh Callahan. Money from Kroger and PayPal haven’t 
been deposited yet. Expenses are down. Teacher request was a GaGa ball pit.  
Principal’s report: Praised parents about drop off, we cut time down by 10 minutes within a 
week. No students have tested positive for COVID in our school, some students and staff have 
had to quarantine due to exposure. Reminded parents to make sure masks are being sent with 
children. She is open to having people donate child size masks for our school, disposable or 
reusable.  She is willing to keep them at school and wash them daily if needed. As of right now, 
field trips are not being allowed may change as the year progresses.  
Teacher feedback: GaGa ball pit was requested by Gay Flax. She is working with Heartland 
Lumber for wood donation.  
Yearbook: We still do not have a yearbook committee. We talked about a “main teacher” from 
each grade level to be in charge of that grades picture, or possibly having an account for each 
teacher to upload pictures so they’re all in one spot. There was also talk about having Lifetouch 
or Monarch Portraits print the yearbook. Lifetouch’s price went down this year due to issues last 
year, Monarch’s price was comparable. Katie voted to go with Monarch Portraits since they will 
already have all students’ pictures, he’s willing to put everything together for us, and we’re still 
able to have a custom cover; 2nd by Mary Clapp.  
Fundraisers:  

à Masks-Some mask orders have been sent home. Gator masks were back ordered, 
shipment should be in by the 18th, hoping to have the rest of the orders out the week of 
21st-25th.  

à T-shirt orders will be available for a while longer. Reminder, we have to have a certain 
number of orders before we’re able to place them.  

à Taco shop gift cards will be available online. Brandy Burkholder is the head of that 
committee.  

à Parent contact form entry was good, there are still some in each class that have not been 
filled out, please do so as soon as possible. KA, Mrs. Wamser’s class was the first class 
with 100% completion! They will be receiving cookies for their accomplishment.  

à Fall fundraiser-Kicks off September 25th. All ordering will be done online and products 
will be sent directly to your house. We want to do a Redwheel fundraiser, as well, in the 
spring.  

à McTeacher night-Unable to do this at this time.  
Other news: Parent teacher conference will be held in October. This will most likely have to be 
zoom conferences. Home and School will provide a meal for teachers while they are having 
conferences.  
Adjournment/Next meeting date: October 13th at 6 pm 
 


